CURRIEMUIREND PARK – WHAT NEXT?
 

At the special meeting of the Planning Committee of the City of Edinburgh Council on Tuesday 19 March the proposed Local Development Plan was discussed.  A deputation from Juniper Green Community Council was granted the opportunity to give a statement about Curriemuirend Park to the Committee prior to their deliberations. Councillor Heslop asked for views on the implications of the changed road configuration of Wester Hailes Road from dual to single carriageway but the Committee proceeded to debate the plan as a whole, including redesignating Curriemuirend Park from “Open Space” to “Housing”.  It was decided to accept the draft Plan as a whole, although some Councillors were sympathetic to the arguments against re-designation put by JGCC.  When the Plan is published there will be a further 6 week consultation period to run from 1 May  to 14 June, when people may wish to make representations about the proposed use of the Park.  Those with properties adjacent to the site will be informed of this process by the City of Edinburgh Council.  These representations will be further considered by the Council by the end of 2013, and will then accompany the submission of the final Plan to the Scottish Government, who will appoint a Reporter to consider the Plan.  JGCC will be seeking to publish further articles in C&B News and on the JGCC website over the next few months. 

 

Act Now
By the time this edition of the C&B News is published we will be into the period in which anyone who wishes to comment on the redesignation of Curriemuirend Park for housing will have started.  When a similar proposal was being considered in the early 1990s, some 448 objections were received by the planning department of Edinburgh Council.  It is extremely important that those who wish to retain one of the few open green spaces in Juniper Green, possibly for various leisure uses for the community, should submit formal written objections to housing at Curriemuirend Park and/or the proposed changed road configuration at this stage. When you write or email you must state your name, address and the date.  Then make it clear you wish to object to the inclusion of HS29, Curriemuirend Park, in the proposed Edinburgh Local Development Plan.  You should state why and on what grounds you object and that you wish the space to remain as open green space.  It would be helpful to employ your own points of objection and possibly suggest uses more suited to the community.  You can write to Head of Planning, Edinburgh City Council, Waverley Court, 4 East Market Street, EDINBURGH, EH8 8BG or you can email the planning department planning@edinburgh.gov.uk .  You can copy your letters by sending an email to your local councillor, bill.henderson@edinburgh.gov.uk Ricky.Henderson@edinburgh.gov.uk and dominic.heslop@edinburgh.gov.uk .  The Juniper Green Community Council website www.junipergreencc.org.uk/  has a list of the local Councillors (under the entry for CurriemuirendPark ) who sit on the Planning Committee.  You may wish to email any objections to them also.  If you care about our local green spaces, you should make your views known now.  Those wanting to know more can consult the council’s own website at www.edinburgh.gov.uk/localdevelopmentplan but don’t delay, act today!

Helen Ogg (for Juniper Green Community Council)
